
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
August 19, 2014

Present:  Tay Vaughan, Steve Swanson, George Helz, 

               Gary Loew, Larry Gates, Steve Dean

Special Meeting on August 19, 2014, at 3:00 P.M. at the SCA Office. The single item on the agenda was discussion of the Morgan Russell proposal to remove the dam at Lake Ann and any additional work that might be needed to decommission and make safe the drained Lake Ann valley. The goal was to arrive at a line-item figure for the 2015 budget and to forward it (with explanatory notes as necessary) to Jennie Stathis.

Chair Tay Vaughan opened the meeting at 3:00 PM. Discussion ensued. A budget request of $11,000.00 was unanimously approved for removal of the dam, considered to be the first of several stages of work needed to reclaim the Lake Ann ravine. The following message was then transmitted to the Budget Committee on August 19, 2014:
Hello Jennie,

I'm happy to report that the Operations Advisory Committee held a special meeting this afternoon regarding Lake Ann and has unanimously arrived at a budget cost for breaching the lake's dam, which is in poor condition. Draining the lake and removing the dam this year alleviates the danger of serious downstream flooding and resultant siltation into Governor's Run and the Bay in event of a catastrophic failure brought on by heavy rains.

We propose for 2015 that the Community set aside $11,000.00 for the 2015 Lake Ann takedown activity which will likely occur during the winter and/or early spring months. To a construction fixed bid of $7500.00 (simply to breach the dam and push the spoils aside with heavy equipment) we have added a contingency to cover unexpected problems in draining the lake as well as stabilization of the lake bottom and other issues that may arise which are not covered in the construction bid.

Best regards,

Tay Vaughan

For the Operations Advisory Committee
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